TRINITYMERIA NEWSLETTER

JANUARY 25



MUSICAL AUDITIONS



Attention all 5th - 8th Graders! Get ready to showcase your talent! We are excited to announce that auditions for speaking and singing roles for Trinity's spring musical, "Time and Time Again" will be held on Thursday, February 1st at 6:00 pm in the Parish Hall.

This is your chance to be a part of a Trinity tradition and let your voice be heard on stage. Don't miss this opportunity to be a star in our much-awaited spring production. Students can check out a script from Ms. S or Mrs. Hornbuckle to read through and look at different parts. Students should also be prepared to sing "Christ Be My Leader" solo and acapella as part of the audition process. Auditions are closed to parents, friends, etc. only those auditioning will be allowed. Plan on two hours for auditions - we will contact parents when auditions are over and students can be picked up.

Our first practice after posting the cast list will be Tuesday, Feb. 6th at 6:00-8:00 pm in the Parish Hall for a read through. Most practices will be Mondays/Tuesdays/Thursdays in the evening. A complete schedule will be handed out at the first practice on Tuesday, February 6th. The performance date (which is Kindergarten - 8th Grade) is scheduled for Friday, April 26th at BHS Auditiorum.

KINDERGARTEN ROUND-UP

To secure a spot for your child at Kindergarten Round-Up on February 8, please register online at www.tlsboone.us/events/kroundup2024 by February 1, 2024. Hurry, as there are only 20 spots available, and we wouldn't want your little one to miss out on this enriching experience! If you have any questions or need further information, feel free to contact connect@tlsboone.us or give us a call at (515)432-6912.

FACILITY EXPANSION

We are excited to invite you to a very important event this Sunday, at 10:15 AM, right after our church service. Join us for a special forum to learn about our upcoming capital campaign for the facility expansion.

This forum is open to all members of our church and school community, and we wholeheartedly encourage you to attend. Whether you've been with us for years or are new to our community, your presence is valuable.

This is a wonderful opportunity to come together as a community, learn about the exciting future of our church and school, and find out how you can be a part of this incredible journey.

Your attendance and participation are greatly appreciated, and we look forward to seeing you there. Let's build a brighter future together!

PTL EVENTS

Roll on over to Spinning Wheels in Ogden for the PTL's annual Skating Party. All TLS students and their immediate family members are invited to join us, on Saturday, February 3rd, from 2:00 - 4:00 pm. PTL is covering the cost of skating, and concessions will be open to purchase snacks. Mark your calendars and save the date for an unforgettable afternoon of family-friendly excitement.

CALENDAR

JANUARY

- 25 Pep Rally @ 2:30 pm TLS Parish Hall
- 25 Basketball Game @ HOME
- 26 Basketball Tournament @ Ft. Dodge
- 27 Basketball Tournament @ Ft. Dodge
- 28 Facility Expansion Forum (10:15 am)
- 30 Basketball Game @ HOME

FEBRUARY

- 1 Musical Auditions (5-8 Grade)
- 2 Forest Friday (Kindergarten)
- 3 PTL Roller Skating Party (2:00 pm)
- 6 Musical Practice
- 7 Early Dismissal (1:00 pm)
- 8 Kindergarten Round-Up
- 8 No School for Kindergarteners
- 8 Midterm
- 15 Field Trip for the Arts (2nd Grade) RSVP due 2/6
- 16 Classroom Valentine Parties
- 18 5-8 Choir Singing RSVP due 2/15
- 19 No School
- 25 K-4 Choir Singing RSVP due 2/21

Upcoming Events

Mar. 4-7 - Parent Teacher Conferences Mar. 8-15 - No School (Spring Break)

RSVP'S DUE

Tuesday, February 6 - 2nd Grade Field Trip Thursday, February 15 - 5-8 Choir Singing Wednesday, February 21 - K-4 Choir Singing

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO...

Roman Smith & Kanynn MacDougall (Jan. 25) Lena Huedepohl, Addison Larson, Mady Hammer (Jan. 29) Evelyn Smith (Jan. 30) & Easton Leeck (Jan. 31)

NEXT WEEK'S LUNCH MENU

Mon. - Orange Chicken Fried Rice Mandarin Oranges

Tues. - Cheesy Chicken & Noodles Green Beans Strawberries

Wed. - French Toast Sticks Sausage Patties Hashbrowns Banana

Thurs. - Mac and Cheese Broccoli Mixed Fruit

Fri. - Pizza
Green Beans
Strawberries
Crusader Cookie

PRAYER LIST

The Medearis Family

• Cody, Lindsay, Rylee, Patrick, Charlie Fitzgerald

The Meeder Family

• Joel, Esther, Chloe, Zoe

The Messler Family

• Steve, Megan, Joslyn, Tyson, Sam

The Moran Family

• Damon, Katie, Masyn, Micah



www.tlsboone.us

BLESSING BOX

There are only a few days left in January for our **4th Graders** to bring non-perishable food/toiletry items for our Blessing Box. **5th Graders** will be responsible for filling the box during February.

DOOR REMINDER

Please remember that during school hours, 8:00 through after-school care hours, our doors are locked to keep our students safe. If you arrive after 8:00 with your children, or if you need to drop something off during the school day, please use the doorbell doors at the elevator entrance (the west doors of the preschool/kindergarten addition). Our students are not allowed to let anyone into the building during school hours.

FEELING GENEROUS

We have already depleted our supply of copy paper that students provided at the beginning of the school year. If you are able to bring more, we would truly appreciate it. Thank you!

JANITOR WANTED

As we strive to maintain a clean and safe environment for our students and staff, we are currently seeking a dedicated and reliable individual to join our team as a part-time janitor.

If you or someone you know is interested in this part-time janitorial position, please contact trinitylutheranchurch01@gmail.com. We welcome all interested candidates to apply.

We appreciate your support in maintaining a clean and welcoming environment for our school community. Thank you for considering this opportunity.

PRESCHOOL 2024-2025

We are thrilled to announce that the early enrollment period for our preschool program for the 2024-2025 academic year is now open exclusively for our current school families! This is a wonderful opportunity for you to secure a spot for your preschooler before we open enrollment to the public on February 1st.

If you are interested in taking advantage of this opportunity, please remember that the preschool registration forms were emailed out last week. To confirm your child's spot, simply complete the appropriate form (3-year-old or 4-year-old) and return it to the school as soon as possible.

Remember, this early enrollment offer is only available until January 31st, after which we will open enrollment to the public.

We are excited to welcome your little one into our Trinity family! If you have any questions or need assistance with the registration process, please do not hesitate to contact us.

FRIENDZY

Teamwork Makes the Dream Work!

Key Verse: Love your neighbor as yourself. Mark 12:31 Goal: To love God and to love others.